
 

                                                                                                                                                                                

LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL 
 

BULLETIN NO. 916 

 

Date:     Friday 10
th

 May, 2019 

 

Week Commencing l 

Monday 13
th

 May - KS2 SATs week 

Tuesday 14
th

 May – Friday 17
th

 May - Form 4 & Form 5 Malham Residential 

Monday 20
th

 May – Wednesday 22
nd

 May - 3 Peaks Challenge for UVI children 

 

Coming Soon 

Monday 20
th

 May– 3 Peaks Challenge for UVI 

Monday 20
th

 May – No swimming 

 

Friday 24
th

 May – School Closes for Spring Bank Holiday 

Monday 10
th

 June – School Reopens 

 

Wednesday 12
th

 June – York Residential Parent Assembly for all LVI & UVI Parents – 8.45am 

Wednesday 19
th

 June – Information Evening for New Lkg and current Lkg – Form 3    

 

 

This week saw the entire Infant Department all dressed up and ready for our Circus Activity Week.  The 

classrooms all looked amazing and it was lovely to see so many of the children (and staff) embracing the 

theme so colourfully!  There are some lovely pictures on our Twitter feed. 

 

The ‘Big Top’ that came to the school playing field on Wednesday was a great success with the children 

learning from the professionals how to hula hoop, balance feathers, walk on a tightrope, spin plates, 

juggle, using rhythm sticks and much more.  A huge thank you to Mrs Mulligan for organising the activities 

with support from all the infant staff.  Our activity week finishes today and I hope the children have come 

home with some wonderful memories. 

 

    
 

 

A diary date for all children currently in Lower Kindergarten – Form 3 plus our new Lower Kindergarten 

intake in September, Wednesday 19
th

 June at 7.00pm in the hall.  We will be holding a ‘welcome evening’ 

for parents only to come along and meet your new teachers in September.  This is a very informal evening 

but well worth coming along to if you can make it; there will be lots of information given about your child’s 

curriculum and activities planned for 2019/20. 

Please can we just remind you that if you need any new uniform for September, the orders from FHB 

Uniform take a minimum of at least 8 weeks, so don’t delay in getting yours in as soon as possible.  You can 

contact Jane Quick on 0113 2797971 or order on line. 

Next week sees our Form 4 and Form 5 off with Mr Walker, Miss Raw and Mrs Kernick to Malham for their 

4 day residential.  We have hopefully ordered some better weather! 

 

Mr N Saunders & Staff 

 

 

 

 

 
@LadyLanePark 

 

Instagram 

ladylanepark 



Help Please! 

 

Mrs Wilford (Daniel Form 3 and Harry LVI) is looking for a childminder to help with childcare for her boys 

(pick-ups 3 days per week).   If anyone can help at all please contact her on 07900 254310.  

 

 

Thursday Dance Club 

 

Please remember that I will not be in school next Thursday 16
th

 May.  This class will therefore take place on 

Tuesday 14
th

 May at 8.00am.  Thank you. 

 

Mrs J Hudson 

 

 

 

Footsteps 19 Dance Show 

 

Tickets available directly from the Theatre's box office - SELLING FAST!! 

 

All costumes provided from home should now be in school as we are regularly doing costume try outs 

and runs. 

 

Please remember the Dress Rehearsal (vital and compulsory for all dancers) on Sunday June 9th at school, 

12 - 4pm.  More details soon! 

 

Thursday dancers please remember that I am not in next Thursday - your class will be 8 am on Tuesday 

21st May (see reminder above).  Please ensure that your child attends every class between now and the 

show - time is very precious with only 4 school weeks until the show!! 

 

Thank you for your continued support! 

 

Mrs J Hudson   

 

 

Footsteps 19 Tickets 

 

This year we have decided to let Bingley Arts Centre sell the tickets to you direct.  We hope you will find 

this easier and simpler and you can then all choose your own seats.  The price of the tickets remains the 

same at £8.00 each.  Please make sure you only buy the number of tickets you actually need, however if 

nearer the time you have any spare tickets, please pop in to see me and I can see if I can re-sell them for 

you. 

 

You should have all received a text yesterday to say the Box Office was open but if not, the information 

you need is here:- 

 

Tickets can be booked via their Facebook page (Bingley Arts Centre) or online at:- 

 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/bingleyartscentre 

 

There is a Ticket Source's booking fee, however if you call the Box Office direct by telephone or in person 

there is no additional fee.  Box Office no. 01274 567983 they are open 10 – 3.30 Monday – Friday and you 

can also book via their website. 

 

Mrs S Wright  

 

 

 

 

 



Forest Schools 

Summer Term 

 

Half Term 1 Half Term 2 

15/05/19 Form 1 12/06/19 Form 2 

22/05/19 KG/LKG  19/06/19 Form 4 

 26/06/19 Form 1 

 03/07/19 KG/LKG 

 10/07/19 F3 

 

Our Forest School programme is now half way through its second year and we are going from strength to 

strength. Everyone involved is benefiting from regular sessions in our lovely 'outdoor classroom' in the 

woods and the children are growing in confidence and gaining valuable experiences which will benefit them 

for life.  Thank you to everyone who has supported our Forest School venture, we value your commitment 

and appreciate your feedback.  

We would just like to remind you that the correct kit is absolutely essential, especially at this time of year! 

Many children are still not coming properly dressed for sessions in the cold and this can be stressful for all 

staff and children. Having to check each child's clothing, then find spare clothing and wait while they put it 

on can delay sessions by up to an hour. This disadvantages all the children. If a child becomes very cold 

during a session due to inappropriate clothing it means we have to change what we have planned.   

Consequently we have then focus on one child for a significant amount of time, again disadvantaging all the 

children and jeopardising the entire session. If we can't warm a child up the situation could become 

potentially serious. 

Please see below and ensure your child/children have the correct kit for their next session.  If you have any 

queries or are unsure of any item of clothing, please don’t hesitate to catch either myself or Mrs Cardus and 

we would be happy to help or advise you. 

 

 

 The Forest School Team (Mrs A Grote & Mrs S Cardus) 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Clubs and Activities –Summer Term 2019 

To start week commencing Tuesday 23
rd

 April unless stated 
 

  Location 

 

 

Day Time Hall/Gym Outside Classroom Staff 

 

Monday 1.00-1.30 Jnr Choir – (F4-U6) Mrs Cartwright 

Mrs Lorimer 

 

 3.30-4.30   Lego Club  

(F4-F5) 

Mrs Cardus 

 3.30-4.30  Cricket club 

(F2-F3)  

 Mr Rawling 

Mr Walker 

 

 3.30-5.00 Dance (F4-F5)   Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 

Tuesday 3.30-5.30 Gym Club   Mrs Waters 

 

 8.00-8.30 Dance (F2-F3)  Rearranged 

from Thursday 

16
th

 May 

Mrs Hudson 

 

 1.00-1.30 Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 

 3.30-4.30 Sewing club    Mrs Firth 

Miss Wright 

 

 

Wednesday 1.00-1.30 Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 

 3.30-5.20 Ballet   Mrs Prescott 

 

 3.30-5.30  Fixtures  Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

Mrs Arnold 

 

 7.00-8.00p.m Leavers’ Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 

Thursday 8.00-9.00 Dance (F2-F3)  Rearranged 

for Tuesday 

14
th

 May 

Mrs Hudson 

 

 3.30-4.15  Activ-8 

(F1) 

 Miss Holmes 

Mrs Wilson 

Mrs Kernick 

 

 9-12.30 Voice works   Mrs Cartwright 

 

 3.30-4.30  Cricket club 

(F4-U6) 

Cancelled on 

Thursday  

16
th

 May 

Mr Walker 

Mr Saunders 

 

 3.30-4.30  Rounders 

club 

(F4-U6) 

 Mrs Moffat 

 

 

Friday 9-12.30 Keyboard   Mrs Cartwright 

 

 1.00-1.30 Dance  Mrs Hudson 

 

 3.30-5.00 Dance (L6-U6)  Mrs Hudson 

 

 



 

 

Holiday Club - Spring Bank – Mon June 3rd – Thurs 6th 2019 

  
 

One exciting week of holiday fun is planned for your children this spring bank, which will be full of fun 

and excitement! From enjoying forest arts and crafts, through to learning how to play, we will have 

something for every child with each session tailored to suit their age and interests. These weeks will be 

a wonderful and fun way for your child to spend part of their time. 

  

What will the week include? 

  

This week has its own special theme – “The children of the lost forest” - Mrs A. Grote will be enhancing 

the week by building dens for the Round heads and the Cavaliers in the Prince of Wales Forest. The 

week will be absolutely brilliant fun and a truly unique experience, as we will turn back time to how 

these people used to live. 

  

On top of the drama in the woods, there will be plenty of time for the children to relax, enjoy some 

fresh air and take part in additional activities such as, football, rounders and having fun with water 

play!  We have invited Mr. M Rawling along covering Football and Cricket.  

Last year the children said….. 
  
“This was the best week ever!  We have built dens, learnt to play golf, practised survival training, been 
singing, eating, played with our friends, learnt some dance moves, mined for treasure on the school 
field and had picnics in the sunshine.” (Form 4) 
  
“Thank you for a brilliant week Mrs Earl, please can we play the wolf game again next year, I really love 
it - it is so funny and scary”? (Form 1) 

  

Please fill in the accompanying form to reserve your places. 

  

If you wish to discuss any aspects of the holiday club then please let Mrs S. Earl know and she would be 

happy to answer any queries (either catch her in the playground or leave a message with Mrs Wright in 

the office). 
 

 

Mrs S. Earl 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Booking Form 
 

Spring Bank Holiday Club – Mon 3rd to Thurs 6th June 2019 

 

Standard hours (9am – 4pm) 

4 days - £95 

3 days - £85 

2 days - £60 

1 day  -  £30 

Extended hours (8.30am – 4.30am) 

4 days - £105 

3 days - £95 

2 days - £70 

1 day  -  £40 

Extra Extended hours (8.00 – 5.00pm) 

4 days - £115 

3 days - £105 

2 days - £80 

1 day  -  £50 

 

   

Days  

Standard 

Hours 9.00am 

to 4.00pm 

 

Extended 

Hours 8.30am 

to 4.30pm 

Extra 

Extended 

Hours  

8.00am to 

5.00pm 

 

 

Totals 

June    £ 

Monday 3rd      

Tuesday 4th      

Wednesday 5th     

Thursday 6th      

Total £ £ £ £ 

 

Name of Child: _______________________________  Form: _________ 
 

Name of Parent/Carer: _________________________ 

 

Signature of Parent/Carer:_______________________ 

  

Please make a bank transfer payable to Mrs S. Earl 

Sort Code: 20-76-92 

Account no: 13450147 

***Please write your child’s full name as the reference*** 

 

Places are secured on receipt of full payment and will be given on a first come first 

served basis. 

  

Thank you.                       

Mrs S. Earl  

 

 



 

 

 
HOLIDAY CLUBS 

 

22-26 JULY 2019 

 

and 

 

29 JULY-2 AUGUST 2019 

 

 

My name is Nick Hindle and I am a former pupil of Lady Lane Park School.  I continued my education at 

Woodhouse Grove School and then obtained my Sports Coaching BA (Hons) degree at University of Central 

Lancashire.  Since then, I have been working for various organisations including 4 months in a child care 

centre in Perth, Australia.  I currently work for Bronte House School in the PE Department and I am also 

Head Coach for the Ryan Sidebottom Cricket Academy. 

 

Last summer, Mrs Earl invited me to help her during one of her holiday clubs; subsequently I ran my own 

sports camp following this.  My ethos is primarily to encourage children to step away from ‘screens’ and to 

get as much fresh air and exercise as possible, whilst learning new skills in the process.  Ultimately, this is 

the children’s holiday and I want them to have fun!  I run a ‘relaxed, easy going’ club with great emphasis 

on safety, kindness and fair play towards each other. 

 

I will be running a Holiday Club this summer at Lady Lane Park School, based at the Lodge.  Miss Holmes 

and Mr Rawling will also be joining me.  I welcome any parents who wish to contact me either by email 

(nickhindle@live.co.uk) or by mobile (07972-841012) to discuss any aspects of the holiday club.  

 

 

Activities proposed: 

 

Sports: eg. cricket, football, tag rugby, tennis, badminton and every child’s favourite DODGEBALL! 

 

Arts and Crafts:  eg. painting, drawing, colouring, painting stones, making jewellery etc. 

 

Creative Play:  den building using boxes and sheets, water play, creating scenes with plastic animals and 

wooden bricks etc. 

 

Old fashioned Games:    Hoopla, egg and spoon race, hopscotch etc. 

 

Indoor Activities (in case of rain):  we have plenty of board games including bagatelle (a firm favourite), 

arts and crafts activities, ‘chilling time’ with a movie ONLY  when children are tired, full size table football 

and much more. 

 

Children’s Choice 

 

Children will be allowed at certain times during the day to choose their own activities, so for example if 

they don’t want to make jewellery, they can build a den.  I will have many alternatives for the children to 

choose from at this time. 

 

My Holiday Club is ‘nut-free’ and ‘screen-free’.  I want the children to step ‘back in time’ and properly learn 

how to interact and play and create, without an Ipad or Gameboy in sight!  

 

I will be at the Holiday Club in June with Mrs Earl and her team if you would like to meet me or if you have 

any questions. 

 

 

 

 



 

Requirements for the Club 

 

PLEASE NOTE:  Children must be 5-11 years old.  Children will require a packed lunch and drinks (no glass 

bottles, please).  Please email me for a booking form and once you have booked your child onto the 

Holiday Club, further information and consent forms will be forwarded to you. 

 

 

Prices and Opening Times 

 

Standard Hours (9am-4pm) 

 

5 days - £105 

4 days - £  95 

3 days - £  85 

2 days - £  60 

1 day  -  £  30 

 

Extended Hours (8:30am-4:30pm) 

 

5 days - £115 

4 days - £105 

3 days - £  95 

2 days - £  70 

1 day  -  £  40 

 

Extra Extended Hours (8am-5pm) 

 

5 days - £125 

4 days - £115 

3 days - £105 

2 days - £  80 

 1 day  -  £  50 

 

 

 

 

Thank you and I look forward to meeting you and your children. 

 

Nick Hindle BA (Hons) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Bingley Junior Gilbert & Sullivan Holiday Club 

 

Dear Parents        

 

After the success of “The Yeoman of the Guard” production in April 2019, we are offering 

another fabulous opportunity for your child to be involved in our Autumn Junior Gilbert & 

Sullivan’s Theatrical Production of “The Mikado.” 

 

The show will be held at Bingley Arts Centre on Sunday 3rd November 2019 at 3.00pm 

(dress rehearsal from 9.30 am).  In preparation for the show, we will be running a Theatre 

Holiday Club from Monday 28th October – Friday 1st November at Lady Lane Park School 

from 9.00am – 4.00pm or 8.30-4.30pm each day.  

 

The cost of these 5 days, plus Sunday 3rd November will be £135.00 per child and I will be 

organising the singing / drama together with Mrs C. Lorimer (music) and Mrs J. Hudson 

(dance).  

 

If you would like the extended hours from 8.30-4.30pm the cost will be £150.00 per child. 

We have a limit of 34 places and this theatre group is open to all children aged from 

Reception – Year 7. 

 

In the six weeks leading up to the October holidays, both myself and Mrs C. Lorimer will be 

holding music practices every Monday afternoon for the children who will be invited to stay 

from 3.30pm – 4.30pm. These extra sessions will all be included in the price above. 

 

If your child cannot attend on a Monday after school, we will send words home for your child 

to learn. 

 

 We will need: - 

~ Soloists ~ Chorus Members ~ Dancers ~ Actors and Actresses ~ 

If you are interested in one of these places, please fill out the attached form as soon as 

possible and return it to me.  If you have any queries or questions, please don’t hesitate to 

contact me by leaving a message at sarah25.earl@gmail.com or on my new work mobile: 

07727~897377 and I will get back to you ASAP. 

 

 

Please note this is a non-refundable Holiday Club due to the hire cost of the Arts Centre, 

Lady Lane Park School, staffing and costumes etc. 

 

Unlike other Holiday Clubs, your child will need to attend daily 9.00 am – 4.00 pm from 

Monday 28th October - Friday 1st November as well as the dress rehearsal and live 

performance on Sunday 3rd November from 9.30am – 4.30pm, our show depends on 100% 

commitment from all our young stars! 

 

 

Mrs S. Earl 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Mikado 

 

Name of child/ren ________________________________________ 

 

Year Group________________________________________________ 

 

School ____________________________________________________ 

 

Amount___________________________________________________ 

 

Parent/Carer Signature __________________________________ 

 

Mobile number____________________________________________ 

 

I would like my child/ren to have a place in “The Mikado” Holiday Club for the 5 days plus 

Sunday 3rd November for the show at Bingley Arts Centre. 

 

Monday 28th October – 1st November £135.00 (Standard) 9-4pm 

 

Monday 28th October – 1st November £150.00 (Extended) 8.30-4.30pm at Lady Lane. 

 

Sunday 3rd November 9.30-4.30pm at Bingley Arts Centre. 

 

 Please make a bank transfer payable to Mrs S. Earl:  

 

Sort Code – 20-76-92 

Account no – 13450147 

 

***Please write your child’s full name as the reference***  

 

Please return this form to me via e-mail or at Lady Lane. 

 

 

National ‘Real Bread’ Week  

British ‘Sandwich’ Week & 

National ‘Vegetarian’ Week 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 

Make Your own 

Sandwich 

 

 

Ham/Cheese/Jam 

Vegetable Crisps, 

Cucumber & 

Carrot Batons 

 

Fruit Sponge & 

Custard 

 

 

Mild Chicken 

Korma / Quorn 

Korma 

 

Fluffy Rice, Raita 

and Mini Nan 

Bread 

 

 

Sorbet 

Spaghetti 

Bolognaise  /  

Vegetable 

Bolognaise 

 

  

 

 

 

Homemade 

Sponge Cake 

Sausage / Vegi 

Sausage  

 

 

Potatoes, 

Sweetcorn & 

Green Beans & 

Gravy 

 

Fruit Crumble & 

Custard 

Potato Topped 

Cauliflower & 

Broccoli Bake 

 

Carrots & Peas & 

Crusty Bread 

 

 

 

 

Chocolate Brownie 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 



 
 



 
 

 



 



 

 
 



 


